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Minister of Education Ed Balls’ announcement that Key Stage 3 tests are to be scrapped is very welcome news. The NUT has been campaigning for their abolition for years.
The educational reasons which Ed Balls gave were in accordance with the Union’s arguments - SATs distort the curriculum and are not an accurate way of measuring progress. We would add that far from raising standards, the only things raised are the stress and anxiety levels of pupils and teachers.
But Mr Balls’ educational reasons also apply to the tests at Key Stage 2, so why are these being kept? The reason is that they provide a spurious but convenient way of measuring school against school. SATs have always had more to do with feeding league tables than with raising standards. 
The Next Steps
Although we can celebrate a partial victory we need to focus our campaign on getting rid of SATs altogether. 
At the Bradford General Meeting on November 11th it was agreed that a group of local NUT members will be formed to steer a campaign. If you would like to be involved, please contact the Union office.

On a national level the NUT will draft a petition against the SATs, lobby MPs to support an early-day motion, and coordinate activities on this issue with the NAHT. The NUT website (www.teachers.org.uk) already includes a quick survey of members’ attitudes to SATs. Current results are:

93% agree it is right for KS3 tests to go;
81% are against KS2 tests.

Please go to the website and add your opinion.

It is also essential to ensure that any system of testing which replaces SATs does not increase teachers’ workload. 
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Petition against SATs, Bradford 

The campaign for Fair Pay For Teachers continues.

The National Executive examined the result of the ballot. There was a majority in favour of strike action but the narrowness of the vote, together with the low turnout, led the 

November 2008
Executive to decide against calling members out on strike.

The campaign will continue to put pressure on the Review Body, and the Government.  We will continue to campaign alongside other public 
sector workers, and within the TUC.

Further details about the result and the continuing campaign can be found on the Union’s website.

In January 2007 the provisions of the Teachers’ Pension Scheme changed for all new entrants to the profession, and there were some changes for existing members. One important change is the possibility of taking phased retirement, a system which allows you to draw some of your pension but to carry on working.

The Authority should have provided all new teachers with a summary of the scheme, but so far they have not done this. We can help. If you would like someone to address a meeting about pensions in your school, or if you would like some assistance with an individual pension calculation, please contact the office.

Full details of the pension scheme are also available on the Teachers’ Pension website at

www.teacherspensions.co.uk 
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So that’s SATs then?


Not quite.





New Pension Flexibility
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